Minnesota Pollution Control Agency
Responses to the 2016 Draft Impaired Waters List Public Notice Comments
January 4, 2017

The 2016 Draft Impaired Waters List comment period began on August 1, 2016 and ended on
September 30, 2016. Listed below are the comments received and the responses given by the
Minnesota Pollution Control Agency (MPCA). These responses and the unabridged comments are posted
online on the MPCA Impaired Waters List website at https://www.pca.state.mn.us/water/minnesotas-
impaired-waters-list. See the same website for the 2016 Proposed Impaired Waters List and the 2016
Guidance Manual for Assessing the Quality of Minnesota’s Surface Waters for Determination of
Impairment: 305(b) Report and 303(d) List, referenced in this document.

Comment 1: Add Lake Addie, 43-0061-00, to the Impaired Waters List for nutrients and mercury.

Lake Addie in Brownton (AUID 43-0061-00) does not have a public access and has not had water quality
data collected on it for nutrients or mercury. Because water quality data has not been collected, Lake
Addie cannot be listed as impaired. The MPCA does have a volunteer water quality monitoring program,
Citizen Lake Monitoring Program, which would allow for transparency measurements to be collected,
and does provide the opportunity for advanced monitoring after a year of successful transparency
monitoring. More information, including how to enroll, is available at:
https://www.pca.state.mn.us/water/citizen-lake-monitoring-program.

Comments 2, 5, 8, 11, 13, 14, 15, 16, 22, 29, 34, 37, and 43: Do not remove Red Rock Lake, 27-0076-00,
from the Impaired Waters List for nutrients.

Red Rock Lake (AUID 27-0076-00) was assessed in the Spring of 2016. Local data for 2015 was not
included, as it was not reviewed by the local data provider in time for assessments. Since, some 2016
data was provided during the public comment period by Friends of Red Rock Lake. The analysis that
follows includes the draft 2015 and draft 2016 data (full dataset requested and received from the City of
Eden Prairie in November 2016). An overall review of the dataset appears to show a period of years with
poor water quality which then shifted to a period of relatively good water quality. A chart of existing
data follows. The water quality standards for each parameter are included as dashed lines. Note that
2015 and 2016 data are preliminary. As can be seen in the graphs, the available data from Red Rock Lake
show that from 2011 to 2016 the eutrophication standard was met in most years.
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